
FOPBSS Board Meeting Minutes

MBHS Library

11/28/2012

Present - Kim Schoettle, Pat Hom, Elkie Wills, Betsy Knight, Don Wood, Candy Walters, Jeanine Witkowski, Laura Daly, Ernest Remillard, Fred Hilgers, Jorge Palacios, Andee Hales, Gloria Reyna, Kate LaGuardia, Pam Dietz, Carolyn Willis-Snead, Deborah Hancko, Lina Tamborini, Jennifer Tandy, Marilyn Zanchetta, Pam Branigan

Call to Order/Welcome - 6:04 pm

Minutes Presented - Minutes accepted as presented.

Treasurer Report - Pat Hom 


Pat reviewed the status of the 2012 - 2013 budget.  See report. 

     New Grant Requests - Pat Hom

1. Request from teacher Dennis Gildehaus, PE teacher at PBMS, to purchase new belts @ $3.99, for a total of $250. Will benefit over 600 students. It was determined that this $250 cost would be taken from the PBMS Sports category.
2. Request from teacher Pat Hollis, PE teacher at PBMS, to purchase new jerseys for a total of $250. Will benefit over 600 students. It was determined that this $250 cost would also be taken from the PBMS Sports category. 
3. Request from Kat Parr, English teacher at PBMS, for $300 to increase the size of her classroom library for 6th and 8th graders. M/S/A

4. Request from Tracy Ebba, science teacher at MBHS for reimbursement of $114.93 to create bio-bottles for classroom. M/S/A

5. Request from Linda Vadnais, math teacher at MBHS, for money for incentive prizes for her math advisory classes. It was decided that she would be asked to reconfigure her request. 
PBMS Principal Report - Ernie Remillard

· Thanked the parents for helping with the recent ice cream social that had been held for students to commemorate last spring’s test scores. 

· Mentioned that there had been TV coverage of Ernie and the kids for the SDG&E Energy Challenge. 

· Announced that PBMS was recently honored at the SDUSD Board Meeting for raising test scores considerably; scores rose over 100 points in five years. He gave kudos to all involved, including Dr. Julie Martel, former principal. 

· Discussed the possibility of having 8th grade promotion at a different site other than PBMS due to lack of staff to set up chairs, stage, audio, etc. He has looked into holding the event at University of San Diego, a partner in education with PBMS. Sea World, another PBMS partner, was also suggested.

· Reminded parents that there will be orchestra, band and choir concerts in early December in the auditorium.

· Reported that the student-led conferences had good attendance. Perhaps the food at lunch encouraged families to attend. 

· Pam Deitz brought up the project of painting PBMS. Now that elections are over and Prop. Z passed, she suggested resuming discussions with the district about this.

· Don Wood informed the group that Principal Remillard completed the Iron Man competition in Arizona and swam, biked, and ran 140.6 miles. Congratulations, Ernie! An amazing accomplishment.

MBHS Principal Report - Fred Hilgers

· Showed the brochure describing the MYP (Middle Years Program: 6th - 10th grades) and the DP (Diploma Program: 11th and 12th grades). He described how the MYP is geared toward the whole child approach, whereas the DP is content driven. Is hoping to have the 10th grade IB “Personal Project” substituted for the required senior exhibition. 

· Has asked for a one year extension to begin the IB Career-related Certificate (IBCC) program at MBHS since next year the IB re-accreditation will begin; it is more efficient to do the planning for MYP and IBCC at the same time, all culminating in Spring 2014. Is forming an Executive Committee and focus groups to help guide the process.

· Had a press conference today to celebrate receiving a $75,000 Charger Grant!  A huge thank you to Betsy Knight for crafting the successful grant. The money will go to re-vamp the weight room. 

· Reported that MBHS will celebrate it’s 60th anniversary next year; also this year is Pacific Beach’s 125th birthday.

· Band concert will be on 12/14, as will the winter school dance (tickets available at the door which is a new thing).

· Two projects to be done on campus: a mural on the back of the racquetball courts; and repainting the inside of the gym. Money earned from campus rentals can be used for this.

PBMS Upcoming Events - Elkie Wills

· PBMS welcomed PB cluster elementary schools this week at the 5th grade articulation event.

· Reviewed recent events including Red Ribbon Week, and the Rummage Sale benefitting the music department.

· Upcoming events include the holiday trays for teachers and staff (watch for e-blast for how to contribute goodies);Missoula Children’s Theatre is happening in January; Mathletes will be April 27 in Poway; and Diego’s Hot Dogs will have a month-long event to support PBMS.
MBHS Upcoming Events - Laura and Kim reporting for Yolanda Kamphaus

· There will be an IB tour on 11/29 at 8 am.
· The BLT (Buc Leadership Team) needs more parents; FOPBSS should nominate a parent to represent the group.  Meetings are on the 4th Thursday of each month for one hour.  Marilyn Zanchetta volunteered, and Jennifer Tandy and Kim Schoettle will also go.  

· Jorge Palacios came to thank FOPBSS and to describe the athletic trainer FOPBSS is funding this year. Katie Harrington is a trained medical professional: a physical therapist and registered trainer. She attends most sporting events to make sure kids remain safe; she identified over 20 students with concussions this fall. Having this trained professional makes our school much safer than other high schools.    

· The football field will break ground in May 2013.

· Many clubs are funded through a state grant: French, Media/TV, Drama, and Key Club.
Ways & Means - Betsy Knight

· Announced she is waiting to hear from the Jimmie Johnson Foundation and is looking for other opportunities.

· Watch for teacher wish lists that will pop up in the e-blasts.

Public Relations - Kathy Miller Gray 

· Kathy’s daughter, Ciara, is doing a toy drive for kids in City Heights.

Cluster Report - Jennifer Tandy

· Reminded everyone that working together in the cluster can help organize us as a group to be effective. We can make sure our schools stay high in the queue so we don’t get forgotten (i.e.: MBHS field).

· The district did not sell the Mission Beach Elementary school property. 

· Now that Proposition Z has passed, we want to make sure that MBHS gets their CCTE (technical engineering program).

· Plans with the Peninsula YMCA are moving along; a YMCA will soon be at PBMS.

· Our Cluster group has four committees: Development (to generate funds); Marketing Task Force (SDSU partnership in spring 2013); Academic Task Force (how to define academic success); and Bayview Terrace Transition (Barnard Mandarin to open at BVT in September 2013).

· Next meeting: December 6 @ 6 pm @ Bayview Terrace Elementary. 

Roundtable

· Kim Schoettle brought up the possibility of a FOPBSS social event for the holidays. Save Wednesday, 12/19 @ 6pm at her house; bring drinks and appetizers to share.

· Elkie brought up the recent jersey number retirement of MBHS alum, now NFL player, Arian Foster. There is a short video on nfl.com and on the MBHS website.

· Elkie also reported the surf club had their first competition in Oceanside.  Fifteen 
kids participated; All are welcome: beginners, boogie boarders, and surfers; the 
season lasts the entire year. Next competition is in OB on 12/8.

· Pat Hom mentioned the Preservationists played at the annual Thanksgiving Dixie Jazz Festival. As a testimony to MBHS’s music program, several alumni were performing in different bands there

· Andee Hales announced it is not too late for 8th graders to sign up for the East Coast Trip in June.

· Fred Hilgers reported destructive and costly vandalism ($15-20K) had occurred the Sunday night of Thanksgiving weekend.  

· Jennifer Tandy announced the PBMS choir is now working with bells.

· Laura Daly reminded everyone about Taste of North PB on March 14. Kate LaGuardia volunteered to help Laura with details.

· Candy Walters announced Kate Sessions Elementary was hosting a craft fair on December 1. Over 75 vendors have rented booths to sell handmade items.

· Carolyn Willis-Snead presented a check for $1000 to FOPBSS as a result of the fundraiser put on by the SLK Band at the Tiki Bar.    

· Pam Deitz reported that homecoming was a big success. Taco sales made $2,500. She is hoping the Mission Beach Women’s Club will make MBHS the recipient of the proceeds of their spring fundraiser. She also reported that she and Cory Meara want to do a Seaside Market (farmers and vendors) in the MBHS parking lot to raise money for the alumni association to give back to the school. Pam also announced the date of the annual auction is May 5 at the Mission Beach Women’s Club.

· Ernie Remillard reported changes to the calendar on the website and also that there is now a FOPBSS link on the website.

· Elkie Wills asked if teachers can use ParentConnect more, Fred Hilgers replied no, but that a new system is coming out.

· Kim Schoettle announced the SD Union-Tribune will give $10 for each new subscription, but it was determined that it would be difficult to find anyone wanting to subscribe.

Adjourned - 8:04 pm

